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DNR AND NATIONAL GUARD
AGREE ON KIRTLAND'S WARBLER

LANSING---The Department of Natural Resources has announced that, as a result
of negotiations with the Department of Military Affairs, the original closure
order affecting the National Guard Tank Range and the Kirtland's warbler restricted
area near Grayling has been somewhatl modified.

Earlier this year, the DNR had closed 3,840 acres of land in the camp because
Kirtland's warblers, a nationally recognized endangered species, were nesting there.

The peridd of the closure was also extended this year because state and federal
ornithologists found that the bird often nests twice, once early in the summer and
again in late July. These steps created 1 conflict with planned military training
maneuvers.

Under the agreement worked out in cooperation with the Department of M111tary
Affairs, the property which is closed to National Guard maneuvers has been reduced
by approximately 1,000 acres to 2,880. Spring nesting surveys allowed the DNR to
reduce the size of the closed area. | . o2

In addition, tanks will be permitted to use nine miles of boundary roads and
another eight miles of roads and trails within the area. e

1f further military access is needed in the closed area, the Department of
Natural Resources will assist in the location and siting of roads to avoid

disturbance to nesting warblers.
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"I am convinced this compromise represents the best course in protecting the
nesting birds while, at the same time, allowing the fullest possible military use
of the area," says Dr. Howard A. Tanner, Director of the DNR.

"We greatly appreciate the cooperation of the Department of Military Affairs
in working out this solution," Tanner added. "It allows Michigan to demonstrate
jts responsibility at the state level toward the preservation of a nationally
recognized endangered species.” |

According to the National Guard, these restrictions will sharply curtail tank
training in the area, but the modified order will be complied with because of the
critical state of the warbler population.

In the future, DNR foresters and National Guard training specialists will work
together on land management plans to provide adequate tank training facilities
within the Grayling Military Reservation.

ASSISTANT MANAGER NAMED
FOR DNR'S REGION ITI

LANSING---The appointment of John M. MacGrégor as assistant regional manager
6f the Department of Natural Resources' Region III has been announced by Warren W.
Shapton, Field Operations Bureau Chief.

MacGregor assumes the post foémer]y held by Roger M. Rasmussen, who was recently
named Region III manager. Region III includes the southern Lower Peninsula with
headquarters in Lansing.

~ Prior to Shapton's announcement, MacGregor was the regional fisheries biologist
at Region II with offices in Roscommon. "

A 17-year veteran with the DNR, MacGregor has been stationed at the Pigeon
River Trout Research Station and has Qorked with DNR's Lake and Stream Improvement
Program in Region III and Roscommon.

He has also been a fisheries habitat biologist at Traverse City, was named

district fisheries biologist at Plainwell and, in 1967, moved to Cadillac in the

same post. MacGregor was promoted to regional fish biologist at Roscommon in 1969.
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